SPANISH AMERICAN EVANGELISTIC MINISTRIES

The month of July whizzed by! Do you have vivid memories of your fourth? No, right? I know!

August is reaching its end also, but we at SAEM try to maintain a slower pace whenever possible; we want to do things right for our Lord and Savior and for that, speed is not the essence. SAEM is planning our second Board of Trustees' meeting next month. The Trustees, will meet in Dallas, TX to review this year's events and plan for next year's opportunities. We ask that you pray for the continual labor of this mission.

The one important thing that I want to report is that we are looking at the month of October for another press- run. Your giving is making allowance to purchase the printing paper and materials that Terry, our printer, will need once he and his wife, Amparo, arrive from OK. Printing time is the buzz that keeps our mission busy, but happy. On the last press-run, back in April, Terry printed a total of 182,000 tracts, plus 6,000 insert cards for our Bibles and New Testaments. These cards give information to a free correspondence course; the number enrolling in this course has been overwhelming, as reported by the Ministry near Mexico City that is in charge of the classes. SAEM is thrilled to have them come on board and be the extension to our Bible and New Testament giving!

I want to report, once more, on our Tree Drive. As of now, August 22, 2014, SAEM has a total of \$3,398.97 towards the purchase of trees and oleander bushes!!! We pray that AFTER we do the math to purchase the required number of trees and bushes, that there would be money left over to pay for setting up some type of inexpensive watering system -- nothing fancy! Whatever we can afford to do, will definitely help with the watering of all the new life in our property – This is so EXCITING!!

We currently have ONLY one group coming to SAEM to help with the tree planting. The second weekend of November is what we have reserved for our first volunteer group arriving from Arkansas. Would you and your church group want to visit El Paso, TX and stay with us during the month in late October or early November? This is a HUGE undertaking and we need help. You have the energy? You have shovels? You have picks? Most importantly ... Is there a desire in your heart to come do missionary work here??? Please let us know!! We want to add that, we would love to have someone with irrigation experience or ideas, to come be with us. We WILL make accommodations for everyone that will want to join us.



Oleanders will serve to border our property . .



... the Globe Navajo Willows will shade it!

From the bottom of our hearts, we give GOD the Glory and Praise for you!!

With Love and In Christ, Bety García, Director